Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 8, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Michael Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00.

Selectmen signed a TAN, and a contract for work on the tennis and basketball courts as voted in Town Warrant Article #18.

Selectmen discussed the assessment on the Voohrees property and the Aslam properties. There has been no change in assessment on Ms Voohrees property since the 1985 revaluation. Ms Voohrees will be advised of her right to apply for an abatement after the second half of the tax bill is received. Ms Aslam will be taxed for the year 1991 since the dwelling unit was on the property as of April 1, 1991 and removed sometime during the year. The assessment will be removed for the final billing in 1992.

Ralph Tillinghost and David Koziell joined the meeting. They are working toward earning their merit badges with the Boy Scouts.

Selectmen discussed a letter from the Dept. of Environmental Maste Service. Dave Boule' will contact both Peter Beblowski and Dave Merchoe to discuss the best way to dispose of the waste on MICHAUD the property at the Town Barn.

Phil checked out the Fire Station to decide what is necessary to egress the property. If the firemen plan to submit a warrant article for the renovation to the second floor of the building, they will be asked to put together a plan by this Fall. This will allow ample time for the Selectmen to review the plans.

Dave moved to accept the minutes for June 1 as written. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

All business taken care of, the meeting was adjourned at 7:42.

ems